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SABBSA- Believing the Bible from the first verse
In this month’s Communiqué, we will fill you in on the ongoing controversy surrounding Dr. Baugh’s visit to San Antonio. We will also do a book review on an exciting new book by a former evolutionist in the field of biogenetics and we will recount the creation events of the past month in our area and state.
The Controversial Dr. Carl Baugh

There has been more than a small bit of controversy over our sponsoring Dr. Carl Baugh at Castle Hills First Baptist Church this coming Wednesday, June 11th, 2008. Such controversy is not new to Dr.Baugh, he has lived with it from three angles most of his career. 

 

First, he’s one of the most visible creationists of our time with a television show on TBN, as well as producing videos, writing books and being founder and director of the Creation Evidences Museum in Glenrose, TX. Just being a creationist makes you controversial. Being a visible one makes you a “lightning rod.” 

 

The second reason for his controversial nature is that ICR and AIG have distanced themselves from him for a controversy over a find on the Paluxy River more than 20 years ago. 

 

Third, Dr. Baugh indisputably has Doctor of Theology degree from Louisiana Baptist University, but he also has a Masters of Archeology and a Doctor of Philosophy in Education from Pacific College of Graduate Studies. The Pacific College masters and doctorate in Education are the rub. He received them from an institution which he was at that time on the board of directors and at a time when they had lost their accreditation. Their reasoning was certainly that this is a man on the cutting edge of creation archaeology and deserved the degree both for his course work and for his life experience. A doctorate after all in its essence signifies that you have done something (research or discovery) outside of everyone else and added to humanity’s body of knowledge. 

 

His contribution was to be the discoverer and excavation director of two major dinosaurs: an Acrocantosaurus in Texas and a Stegosaurus Stenops in Colorado as well as 600 dinosaur footprints and 90 human tracks among the dinosaur prints, 7 great cat tracks, and other fossil remains. All of this would more than qualify him for a doctorate if he were an evolutionist. 

 

The problem is both being a creationist (lightning rod) as well getting a degree from a University he was so entangled with and it being awarded when they had lost their accreditation. Finally, he is controversial because he has the courage to step outside the box and propose what some call wild theories of origins which are not even widely accepted in creationist circles. 

 For a perspective on this controversy from an outspoken critic of Dr. Baugh’s go to http://www.talkorigins.org/faqs/paluxy/whatbau.html. Note that Eden books had this site removed from AIG’s main page since some of this commentary they believe to be slanted and inaccurate. Two examples of this are the man prints and his Theology Degree. The  “man prints” are not only well documented and clear, but I have seen them in the same strata as the dinosaur finds in the ground on the Paluxy. They also misstate the college from which he got his Doctor of Philosophy in Theology degree, casting their research into question.
But, his archaeological finds (footprints in and along the Paluxy River), experiments (hyperbaric biosphere) and explorations are first rate. ICR abandoned him decades ago and AIG followed suit. This trend continued in San Antonio in the last few months. The west side pastor who originally offered his church, school and organizational audiences to Dr. Baugh partially withdrew his offerings when he got wind of his controversial nature.
Adam McManus, the KSLR talk show host who has been a great friend of SABBSA and creationism for many years asked me pointed questions about why we are supporting Dr. Baugh with all of his “baggage.” If you have ever listened to ”Take A Stand” you know that Adam in no way runs away from controversial material. His show thrives on it. However, he concluded that he could not promote Dr. Baugh’s event on the radio.  The reasoning for both of these men of God to withdraw their support from Dr. Baugh was sound from their perspectives. The west side pastor is striving to get accreditation for his school and expand their offerings. To sponsor a speaker with questionable credentials could jeopardize that. Adam’s point is well made and defines why ICR originally distanced themselves from him. The creation ministry is constantly battling for creditability in scientific and media circles. ICR strives to ensure that everything it does, everything it writes, everything it represents on creation is beyond reproof and proven. Dr. Baugh’s working "over the edge" nature do not fit with that philosophy. Adam, assuming we would have the same attitude (as most creationists do) asked why we would even touch Dr. Baugh with the potential damage that might be done to our credibility? To be certain this sponsorship was controversial within our own membership, with more than one member voicing concern over our bringing Dr. Baugh in.
The answers to this question are several. First, we have several board members who have had a long association with Dr. Baugh. They have worked on archaeological digs with him and supported his museum work for many years. Second, I myself met Dr. Baugh a decade ago and saw into the man a positive creationist spirit. More than that, I saw a gracious Christian man. In spite of the lack of outside support from major creationist organizations, he refuses to be bitter and even compliments ICR for being the preeminent creation organization in the world. Third, to not bring him in to speak would be due to fear and to play the same game we accuse evolutionists of. That is, to condemn anyone whose ideas are not part of the mainstream. I think the movie “Expelled” recently showed the dangers in this type of thinking. I am proud that we have shown the courage to sponsor him. But, I do not begrudge those who have withdrawn support as I believe they have made sound judgments from their perspectives not to support us. It is our belief that the public has the right to hear all views and evidences, to evaluate what they see and hear and make up their own minds as to the validity of what is presented. That is at the heart of why we will present Dr. Baugh this coming Wednesday. Come hear him speak and see what all the fuss is about. We dare you to attend!
Genetic Entropy

I would like to review and endorse a book I have recently read. The book is Genetic Entropy & the Mystery of the Genome by Dr. J. C. Sanford. Dr. Sanford has been a Cornell University professor for more than 25 years. He is well known throughout the world in the realm of plant genetic engineering and has published 70 articles in mainstream scientific publications and has been granted 25 patents. The most significant of his accomplishments are the bolistic (gene gun) process, pathogen-derived resistance work and work in genetic immunization. Most transgenic crops used in the world today were made using his “gene gun” technology. He also started two biotech businesses. This man is a giant in evolutionary science and believed deeply in evolution for the bulk of his career until the weight of the evidence for creation in his own field of genetics forced him to change. 
Dr. Sanford’s book makes the case for genetic entropy or genetic degeneration. We as creationists have long made the point that even if positive mutations do exist, then they are so outnumbered by deleterious mutations that they could not help evolve a species. Dr. Sanford quantifies this argument to show that the net effect of the mass of negative mutations is that we  and all species are degenerating and he shows why natural selection is unable to stop this degeneration. This examination reveals that since natural selection cannot halt the degeneration of species’ genomes, it has no chance of helping to progress a species and form a new one. His book is striking in many ways. It’s readability is amazing. This man is one of the cutting edge scientists in the world in the field of biogenetics and yet his examples and analogies make it so anyone with a rudimentary knowledge of science can understand what he is saying. He makes an amazingly strong case that not only are we degenerating, but we are doing so at a rate which will doom us to extinction within perhaps 6000 years. He makes it crystal clear that selection has real limits and works only at the organism level and can never select for individual mutations. These limits mean that selection could never have been responsible for forming a genetic sequence, much less our genome. This is a groundbreaking book which was recommended to me by Alpha Omega Institute’s Mary Jo Nutting. I heartily endorse that you get a copy and read it. I am more equipped to deal with selection and genetics arguments than ever before because I did.
Texas Creation Politics

The Texas Freedom Network is trying to start a controversy which does not exist. They are claiming that the several conservative board members on the Texas State Board of Education plan to insert Creation and/or Intelligent Design into the upcoming science curriculum. No such plans are in the works. The most these level headed people are planning to do is to retain the “strengths and weaknesses “  language currently in the curriculum which allows and calls for a critical examination of evolution in the classroom. This language however is exactly what the freedom network and evolutionists want to see disappear from the curriculum. Evolution is so weak that it cannot bear up to scrutiny. These people want the religion of evolution taught without debate. To try and overshadow their  agenda in this process they are crying foul where there is none and trying to start a controversy which will mask and draw attention away from their working to subvert the curriculum process. The state board took a lot of heat for their handling of the Language Arts curriculum this spring and that was very unfair. As board member Kent Mercer pointed out in his recent San Antonio Express-News Commentary column, all they did was require a balanced curriculum which included such time honored and research backed things as phonics, and grammar instruction. The coalition trying to push through a whole word only and authentic writing curriculum tried to ambush and kidnap the process just as the Freedom Network wished to do with the science curriculum. Pray for strength and wisdom for the board members as this process unfolds this year.
While we are on the subject of creation politics in Texas, I want to remind all of you to pray for the ICR Graduate School situation. They need approval of the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board to issue degrees in Texas. As usual the evolutionary activist have dumped the standard procedures and trumped up false charges to deny approval. Lawsuits to overcome this will be very expensive and time consuming. Please pray guidance and for quick success. 
On May 16th & 17th Dave and Mary Jo Nutting of Alpha-Omega Institute took part of the FEAST Home School Convention and Curriculum Fair and give talks in the area. During that weekend they gave talks on: It’s a War Out There! (Dave Nutting); Creation or Evolution: Examining the Evidence ; Floods of the West ; and Have People Really Seen Dinosaurs? (see last month’s Communiqué for details on these presentations). 
The Nuttings offered two hours of presentations during Castle Hills Baptist's two Sunday School sessions on Sunday May 18th. During those hours were presented "It's a War Out There" and "Creation or Evolution: Examining the Evidence"  to their combined adult classes.

On Sunday, May 25th at Mustard Seed Christian Fellowship the Nuttings presented twice in the morning services and twice in lieu of their evening programs. In the morning starting they presented: "It's a War Out there", "Grand Design" and "Blind Chance" (go to our resources page and click the link on offerings from AOI to see a synopsis of these talks).In the evening, the topics were "Floods of the West" and "Have People Really Seen Dinosaurs?" 
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John Pendleton, the #1 creation evangelist in Central America came to town and he was our featured speaker at our May meeting! He had promised and delivered a brand new presentation which highlighted his efforts to photograph a live pterosaur and plans in the future toward this goal. Thanks to John for sharing his vision and experiences.
Our monthly SABBSA meeting has been moved to Wednesday, June 11th at 6:15 pm for a special presentation by Dr. Carl Baugh at Castle Hills First Baptist Church. His topic is entitled: "Set in Stone" This "Power Point" presentation will show the interpretation of the "rocks" as evolutionists see them and the evidence in the rocks of a "special creation.” Due to the size of the audience we anticipate for this event, we will move our regular meeting from its normal locale. We will hold this event at Castle Hills First Baptist Church at 2200 Northwest Military Drive about 1 mile outside of loop 410. Dr. Baugh’s presentation will be introduced by a short presentation at 6:15 pm by SABBSA’s Dr. Carl Williams which will explain the need for Creation Ministry and why Dr. Baugh’s message is so relevant today. The admission is free, but a love offering will be solicited. A late update, Dr. Baugh will bring some rare and valuable fossils with him for viewing! We invite you to join us!
